

Moorside Cricket & Bowling Club

Committee meeting minutes

14th May 2015



Present:

Tom Boyle (TB)(Chair), David Bowerman (DB), Peter Broadhurst (PB), Carol Anne Morris (CM), Wendy Bird (WB), Ray Entwistle (RE), Darren Bowker (DBo) (arrived at 9.10pm), Tim Mitchell (TM), Matthew Ogden (MO), Graham Bastow (GB) arrived at 9.05pm)

Apologies:

Minutes of Previous meeting: Minutes for the previous meeting were accepted as a true record

Actions from previous meeting:

DB's Safeguarding certificate

Action: DB

The strimmer is now working

Correspondence:

Usual post received plus a letter regarding a damaged car in the car park. It was agreed by the committee that there is a sign on the car park stating that cars are parked at the owner's risk.

Action: DB

Treasurer's report:

Noted

Membership report:

Noted

Bookings:

Bookings for the next couple of weeks noted.

Bar secretary's report:

Nothing to report

Safeguarding:

No-one was coaching the juniors this evening. TB to speak to the head coach.

Action: TB

Community Bowls Pavilion:

Still awaiting detailed drawings.

Life membership:

The survey produced by CM showed that members who replied, would prefer life members to have been an unbroken member of the club for a set length of time. They also indicated that the life member should have done some considerable volunteer work for the club. After a brief discussion, it was unanimously agreed that the tariff for the unbroken membership, should be set at 30 years. TM stated that he would produce a life membership nomination form, ready for next year's AGM.

Action: TM

GMCCCL:

TM gave the committee an overview of the new GMCCCL. A more detailed overview to the cricketers and other members who were interested in cricket on Tuesday. The outcome from the cricketers meeting, was that they wished to apply to the new league. Some of the cricketers thought that we should apply to the CLL league too. After a detailed discussion, it was agreed by the committee that we should apply to enter the GMCCCL.

It was agreed that we should discuss a CLL application at the next meeting.

AOB:

TM stated that he has managed to merge the VAT into both companies. This means that the VAT is under one umbrella.

TM stated that the first team captain has asked the club to purchase a water-hog. This was agreed by the committee.

WB stated that the bowlers hut had been left open after the cricket matches. The cricket captains will be spoken to.

RE stated that the changing rooms had been left in a mess.

MO stated that a sports physio is being set up above the barbers shop at the bottom of Turf Pit Lane. There then was a discussion regards providing a sign in exchange for a discount if the club's membership card is produced at the physios. The annual fee should still be paid.

PB mentioned the cricket activators course on 28th May.

PB asked if the Trevor Bland Memorial matches will be played again this year. It was stated that they have not been set up yet.

CM asked when the Thatcher's Gold will be installed. It was stated that we are waiting for the brewery to install the coupler and POS

DB stated that the Umpires room has progressed significantly. The flooring is down, and the painting has been started.

DB stated that the club has had to suspend James Baron for two matches for a Facebook status that was reported to the league. One match will be against Saddleworth in the Tanner cup. The other one will be suspended until the end of the season.

DB stated that a letter of complaint has been sent to the league regarding the postponed match at Saddleworth.

RE gave his apologies for the next meeting

Next meeting: 28th May 2015 at 8.30pm

Meeting finished at 10.10PM